
Anthony Carroll, President 
Anthony "Tony" and his wife, Sheila, are Southern transplants. Sheila was born in Pensacola, 
Florida, while Tony comes from a small town in Tennessee. After serving in the Air Force and 
being honorably discharged in 1972, Tony relocated to Pensacola, met Sheila, and they got 
married. He holds a degree in theology. In 1983, the couple moved to Pennsylvania, where he 
worked in public ministry for the next 11 years. After that, he transitioned to a 25-year career in 
sales and marketing, including positions as VP of sales and marketing at three printing 
companies, plus owning his marketing firm. Tony and Sheila are retired. They have lived at 1266 
Crestview since November 2019. Sheila enjoys watercolors, while Tony’s hobby is photography. 
Tony’s goal in serving on the board is to faithfully represent the community's needs by listening 
to and supporting its residents. 
 
Mark Boucher, Vice President 
Mark and his wife, Terry, moved into the community two years ago from Center City, 
Philadelphia. They have been married for 47 years and have a daughter, Nicole, who lives in 
New Holland. Since graduating from college, he has served in pastoral ministry, working in New 
Jersey, Massachusetts, and Pennsylvania congregations. He is semi-retired and serves as an 
assistant pastor at Lighthouse Church in East Earl. He also works part-time as a professional 
house painter. They love living at the Greens at Hawk Valley and look forward to getting to 
know each of you! 
 
Robert LaClair, Treasurer 
Robert "Bob" retired as the Service & Finance Manager (also known as Controller) of 
the M&M/Mars, Inc. plant in Elizabethtown, PA, in 2003 after approximately 20 years of 
service. Robert and his wife, Rita, moved to the community from Leola, PA, in 2004. Together, 
they have a daughter and a son. Robert enjoys anything he can do outside, including golfing, 
walking, and traveling. 
 
Diane Klinger, Secretary 
Diane, her husband Todd, and their 3 ½ lb Chihuahua, Mia, moved to the community just a few 
months ago, at the end of August 2024. Seeking a simpler lifestyle, they were drawn to the area 
by its natural beauty and peaceful atmosphere, which they’ve affectionately dubbed “Hallmark 
Valley.” They enjoy spending time with their daughter and granddaughter. Together, Diane and 
Todd own and operate two small businesses: an insurance agency and an HR consulting firm. 
Diane is excited to contribute to the Board of Directors, working to foster open communication 
and transparency while strengthening the ties that bind our community. 
 
Karen Heck, Member-at-Large 
Karen Heck and her husband, Ed Heck, have been married for 40 years. She recently retired 
after working for Aetna for 43 years. Their family moved to the community in August of 2023 
after searching for a peaceful location with single-floor living. Also residing with Karen and her 
husband is their daughter, Samantha, and their dog, Wilbur. Karen shares her excitement about 
being part of the new Board of Directors and Committee leads, who have a strong desire to 
preserve the community’s beauty and serve our neighbors. 


